
November 13, 2016 
 

The bulletin is also available online at olmcvt.org 

  
We are a Welcoming Community of Believers, Hopers and Lovers.  We are One Family in Baptism and the Holy Spirit, 

nourished with the Word of God and the Body and Blood of Christ.  All are Welcome in this place.
 

 

Cycles of Faith –33rd Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 
"You will even be handed over by parents, brothers, relatives, 
and friends, and they will put some of you to death. You will 
be hated by all because of my name." This is not a pleasant 
prophecy. On the contrary, Jesus' somber words may strike us 
with a bit of fear and make us wonder if we will ever actually 
face such a tragic scenario. We are fortunate to live in a 
country where religious freedom is tolerated, and of course 
we hope that this continues to be the case. But the sad fact is 
that right now, there are Christians in other parts of the world 
who are living out the reality of these prophetic words. For 
these men, women, and children of faith, the name of Jesus 
truly is a cause of persecution and martyrdom. 
 
Let us imagine for a moment that the tables were turned. 
Suppose we were the ones suffering from the violent advances 
of anti-Christian forces. Suppose we were the ones losing our 
homes, fleeing for our lives, tending to our wounded loved 
ones, or worse. Where would we look for help? To other 
Christians, most likely, to those who would sympathize with 
our commitments but who still had the resources to assist us. 
 
We ARE those other Christians. We are the ones who share a 
common faith with these suffering brothers and sisters on the 
other side of the globe. We are the ones with the resources to 
help them, even if it is just in a small way. Our prayers for 
their protection and peace cannot be underestimated, but 
neither can we dismiss the significance of contributing in any 
way possible to those organizations that are working on the 
front lines to assist the suffering Church throughout the 
world. May we all do what we can to bring relief to those who 
need it most. 

 
Liturgical Publications 

 
 
ANNOUNCED MASS INTENTIONS: 
 
Sun.  Nov.  13    8:00 a.m.  For Lou Laberge requested by Paul 
and Diane Laberge. 
Sun.  Nov.  13  11:00 a.m.  For the Parishioners of Our Lady of 
Mount Carmel and St. Jude Parishes. 
Tues. Nov. 15    5:15 p.m.  For All Souls 
Sun.   Nov. 20    8:00 a.m.  For Lou Laberge requested by Paul 
and Diane Laberge. 
Sun.   Nov. 20  11:00 a.m.  For the Parishioners of Our Lady of 
Mount Carmel and St. Jude Parishes.   
 
 

Offertory Last Week:   $1,357.00     
Military Services:  $424.00 
Electronic Giving:  $425.00 

 
Second Collection This Week for Maintenance 

Second Collection Next Week for Bishop deGoesbriand 
Appeal 

 
 

Pray for Vocations 
 
Schedule of Counters:  Monday, November 14, 2016 
   Trina Bianchi 
   Gail Blasius 
   Margaret Titus 
 
Schedule of Ministries:  November 20, 2016 
8:00 a.m. Altar Server:  Devan Lussier 
  Lector:   David Duffy 
  Extraordinary Min.: Sheila Duffy 
     Mark Bisanzo 
       

11:00 a.m. Greeters:  Rosemarie Cartularo 
  Altar Server:  David Tsounis 
  Lector:   Yvette Tsounis 

  Extraordinary Min.: Susan Zahn 
     Tricia Sulva 
         

Calendar of Our Lady of Mt. Carmel Events 
-11/13  Meet and Greet following the 8:00 a.m. Mass 
-11/13  2nd Yr. Confirmation at 10:30 a.m. at St. Jude’s 
-11/15  Liturgy Committee Meeting at 7:00 p.m. 
-11/17  Parish Council Meeting at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Question of the Week   How can I best continue this positive 
and joyful Jubilee Year of Mercy throughout the rest of my 
life? 
 
Charlotte Food Shelf:  The Charlotte Food Shelf is requesting 
the following items:  Children’s snacks, Rice Krispie squares, 
granola bars, pudding cups, raisins, etc.  1 out of 5 children 
in Vermont are from families that need food assistance.  
Healthy children make for healhy adults and in turn make a 
Heathly State to live in.  Won’t you please help your neighbors 
in need?  Thank you. 
 
All Souls Masses:  During the month of November we will 
have six (6) masses for All Souls.  This is a way to remember 
our loved ones.  The remaining Masses will be as follows: 

Tuesday, November 15 at 5:15 p.m. at OLMC 
Sunday, November 20 at 9:30 a.m. at St. Jude 
Sunday, November 27 at 11:00 a.m. at OLMC 

 
Remembering our Deceased:  We have a permanent book to 
record the names of our deceased faith members and friends 
to be remembered at Mass during the month of November.  
This book is available in the back of the church. 
 
Liturgy Committee Meeting:  There will be a Liturgy 
Committee Meeting this Thursday, November 15 at 7:00 p.m. 
in the parish hall. 
 
 
 



Holiday Mass Schedules:  The holiday schedule is as follows: 
 
Thanksgiving Day: 
--Thursday, November 24 at 10:00 a.m. at OLMC 
Immaculate Conception:   
--Thursday, December 8 at 7:00 a.m. at OLMC 
--Thursday, December 8 at 7:00 p.m. at St. Jude 
Christmas Eve and Christmas Day 
--Saturday, December 24th at 4:00 p.m. at The Old Lantern 
--Saturday, December 24th at 7:00 p.m. at St. Jude 
--Saturday, December 24th at 10:00 p.m. at OLMC 
--Sunday, December 25th at 10:00 a.m. at St. Jude 
New Year’s Eve and Day: 
--Saturday, December 31st at 4:00 p.m. at St. Jude 
--Sunday, January 1st at 8:00 a.m. at OLMC 
--Sunday, January 1st at 9:30 a.m. at St. Jude 
--Sunday, January 1st at 11:00 a.m. at OLMC 
 
Meet and Greet:  Today, Sunday, November 13, is our next 
Meet and Greet.  This is being done by our 5th & 6th Grade 
students.  Please plan to stop over at the parish hall after the 
8:00 a.m. Mass to say hello and grab a cup of coffee and 
something to eat.  See you then. 
 
Parish Council Meeting:  There will be a Parish Council 
Meeting this Thursday, November 17 at 7:00 p.m.  All are 
welcome.   
 
Prayer Shawls:  Do you knit or crochet?  Would you like a 
project that would immensely help out one of your fellow 
parishioners during a time of need?  OLMC’s Faith In Action 
members are looking for folks who would be willing to knit or 
crochet a shawl(s) that would be given to a parishioner who 
needs some comfort during a time of need.  We have simple 
patterns to follow (if needed) and possibly the yarn to use.  
Please contact Thyleen Tenney at thyleen@yahoo.com or pick 
up the patterin in the vestibule of the church and drop off 
your completed shawl when it’s done.  Thank you for 
participating and putting your faith in action.   
 
Autumn Raking:  Mark your calendars for Saturday, 
November 19  at 9:00 a.m. for the annual raking of the 
cemetery and parish grounds.  If you are interested in helping 
out, please contact Marie at marietcookson@aol.com or at 
425-2637.   
 
Holy Year of Mercy:  This Holy Year of Mercy will come to a 
close on November 20, 2016, on the Solemnity of Christ, King 
of the Universe.  Join Bishop Christopher Coyne, and the 
Faithful of the Diocese of Burlington for a very special Mass in 
celebration of God’s gift of Mercy through His Son Christ 
Jesus, and the many gifts He has bestowed upon us in this 
Jubilee year.  Mass will begin at 3:00 p.m. in St. Joseph Co-
Cathedral.  Fellowship and light refreshments will be available 
after Mass.  All are welcome. 
 
Winter Coat Collection:  We are collecting good used children 
and adult winter coats, jackets, boots and snowpants (all 
sizes) for a local organization.  If you have any of these items 
that your child(ren) has outgrown or you would like to get rid 
of, we would love to have them.  We will have a bin in the 
vestibule beginning next week.  Thank you. 
 
Senior Meals:  St. Jude Parish offers lunches to area seniors 
on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday of each month.  The next senior 
meals are scheduled for November 8 and 22 from 12:00 to 
2:00 p.m.   Serving begins at 12:00 noon.   All Seniors and 
Caretakers welcome. 
 

 

 
 
Rosary:  The Rosary is being said each Saturday at St. Jude’s 
before the 4:30 p.m. Mass beginning at 4:10 p.m. 
 
Looking for Crafters:  St. Jude’s will be having a Craft Fair on 
Saturday, December 10 from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  We are 
looking for crafters.  If you are a crafter and are interested in 
purchasing a space at this Craft Fair, please contact Marie at 
marietcookson@aol.com and an application form will be sent 
to you. 
 
Bishop deGoesbraind Appeal:  I was a stranger and you 
invited me in ….Your support of the Bishop deGoesbriand 
Appeal for Human Development makes a real difference in 
the daily lives of Vermonters.  In 2015, thanks to your 
generosity Vermont Catholic Charities awarded grants to 6 
shelters that provided help to over 16,103 individuals.  Please 
donate to the second collection the weekend of November 19-
20.  100% of the collection stays in VT.   
 
Advent Appeal-2016:  Please join Vermont Catholic Charities 
in supporting the Annual Advent Appeal.  The “Season of 
Giving” has no bounds for people in need.  Whatever the 
season, there are basic needs to be met:  food, shelter, and 
heat, to name but a few.  With your help, we can make a 
difference in lives of those living on the edge.  Many 
Vermonters are struggling to put daily bread on the table or 
to keep the lights and heat on in their homes.  Whether your 
gift is $10, $100, $1000 or more, your gift will make a 
difference in the life of a needy family.  To donate, please mail 
a check to Vermont Catholic Charities, 55 Joy Drive, South 
Burlington, VT   05403 or give online at 
www.vermontcatholic.org.  Thank you. 
 
Vermont Catholic Women’s Retreat:  The 5th Annual Vermont 
Catholic Women’s Retreat will be held on Saturday, November 
19 from 8:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. at Holy Family Parish Center in 
Essex Jct.  Come and join Catholic women of all ages as we 
celebrate the gift of our faith, develop a greater 
understanding of God’s everlasting Mercy, and ultimately 
deepen our relationship with Christ!  Theme of the retreat is 
“Women Saints:  Our Models of Mercy”.  For more info and to 
register, go to vermontcatholic.org. 
 
 
 


